




Notes from an Intern
Connecticut native and Cornell University student Zoe Black spent a month with the NH/LSCP in León last 
summer,where she accompanied education programs in Goyena. Here are some of her reflections on her 
experience.

Below: The dental education program in progress. Zoe Black is pictured at right, and at right in the middle picture.

Follow Your Heart: Take Sides For Social Justice

I spent a month last summer 
working in Nicaragua. What 
initially sparked my interest 
was a trip I took there with 
a delegation from my former 
high school, Hopkins. My first 
experience in Nicaragua had 
a powerful impact on me and 
afterwards I had a pressing 
desire to go back. When I found 
the time and money, I did just 
that, wanting to fully immerse 
myself in the culture.

During my trip I worked 
in Goyena, a rural community 
outside of León, where The 
Sister City Project supports 
many programs. I spent many of 
my days in the pre-school and 
first grade classrooms, working 
with young students who 
are deprived of fundamental 
necessities for living a complete 
and healthy life. Despite the 
children’s dire circumstances, 
their faces radiated hope, and 
they always wore big, charming 
smiles.

The energy these children 
had made me feel wanted and 
appreciated. I felt like a member 
of their family.

My trip was short, but made 
me aware of a world drastically 
unlike my own. I remember the 
children staring up at me with 
their big brown eyes, wondering 
where I came from and what my 
role was in their lives. I found 
that as I got closer to students, 
I wanted so desperately to 
give to them what I had been 
so fortunate to receive—an 
accessible education, available 
and affordable health care, and 
proper nutrition.

While in Nicaragua I initiated 
a dental health project, where 
I taught the students through 
illustration, song, and practice 
the importance of taking care 
of their gums and teeth. I 
worked with the teachers to 
integrate dental health into the 
curriculum.

	 In Goyena, I learned that 
sending supplies and money to 
a poor country can only do so 
much. Education is the most 
valuable tool we have, because 
adults and children can learn 
how to initiate programs 
within their own communities, 
ultimately making projects more 
sustainable.
	 Volunteers frequently visit 
countries like Nicaragua, but 
the trips are fleeting and many 
visitors only stay a matter of 
months. Without a sufficient 
system of education, progress 
will always be limited.
	 I want to continue to work 
with the community of Goyena 
to help begin sustainable 
projects that the community can 
carry out over the years. I am 
arranging to lead a delegation to 
Nicaragua in December 2009.

Interns Needed:
Work in Nicaragua with our Education Program — support sustainable community development
Organize a Delegation to Nicaragua!
Volunteer in the New Haven office — great work, flexible schedule

Contact Chris Schweitzer at 203.562.1607, cschweitzer@newhavenleon.org








